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SPEEDING
Speeding continues to be a BIG problem in our neighborhood.  The speed limit is 25 mph; respect your neighbors and ALL the kids. PLEASE SLOW DOWN!!!

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS
Judging of the individual neighborhood Christmas decorations was held on December 20, 2011 by secret ballot.  Prizes were as follows:
1st place - $75 – Eunice & Rob Sweany

2nd place - $50 – Eugene & Anne Monroe

3rd place - $25 – Nic & Clark  
Prizes were in the form of gift cards.

We also had three honorable mentions:

Linda & Bill Mowbray
Nick & Meghan Powlitch

Drew & Kristie Ballard

These people were given gift boxes of nuts.

CHRISTMAS DECORATING OF OUR FRONT ENTRANCE
I would like to thank those of you who helped me decorate our front entrance for Christmas.  Thank you to Linda Mowbray, Ginny Moorefield, Larkeysha Charlton and Daisy Lucas.
I would also give a special thank you to John Moorefield and Jayla Charlton who we adopted as our Christmas Mascots.  They provided us with many smiles which helped to keep us encouraged.

PARKING
Just a reminder all vehicles on your property must be parked in your driveway.  Vehicles cannot be parked on the grass or touching the roadway.
No boats or ski jet can be in front of your homes.  In the near future, covenants will be strictly enforced.  You will be given a warning and you will have 10 days in which to comply.  After that, you will be fined.
Canned Goods Drive
The Ladies’ Bible Study group along with the Hospitality Committee sponsored a neighborhood canned food drive during the Christmas holidays.
Enough goods were collected to give to three (3) families.  Names were secretly submitted for these families.  
I would like to thank everyone who so willingly donated to this worthy cause.  You can be assured that the food went to very deserving families.  Each family was very appreciative of your generosity and the warm care shown by our neighborhood.

The Ladies’ Bible Study group and Hospitality Committee have decided to continue the food drive year round.  Financial situations can change at any time during the year, and people may need our assistance.
Daisy Lucas’ home will be the drop off site for future donation.    

Hospitality Committee
Chairman:  Linda Mowbray

Boogerhead53@bellsouth.net:  919-217-0791

Larkeysha Charlton

Charltons4life@nc.rr.com:  919-217-2634

Daisy Lucas

Dlucas1021@gmail.com:  919-412-9970

If you know of any new neighbors, births, hospitalization, deaths or graduations in a family, please contact a member of the Hospitality Committee.  

I would like to acknowledge all of the hard work which Linda Mowbray has done in getting this committee organized.  A warm welcome and cookies have been delivered to new neighbors and cards sent for hospitalizations and deaths within our neighborhood.  

No Hunting Signs Posted Around the Mash and Trees Which Were Cut at Our Front Entrance

No hunting signs have been posted to let hunters know that there will be no hunting on our private property.
Trees have been cut and will continue to be cut at our front entrance to ensure that the view is not obscured by oncoming cars.  This has been a big safety issue.

Rodney Charlton spearheaded this effort.  I would also like to acknowledge the help given by Bud Coley, Drew Ballard, Andy Dossett,
(need all the names)
BHOA Board for 2011 - 2012:

President: Angie Arnold

AMA0422@gmail.com:  919-266-0422 

Vice President:  Eugene Monroe
eugenemonroe@ymail.com:  919-800-8413

Secretary:  Daisy Lucas

dlucas1021@gmail.com:  919-412-9970

Treasurer:  Rodney Charlton

charltons4life@nc.rr.com:  919-217-2634

Sergeant at Arms:  Joe Arnold
josepharnold@bellsouth.net:  919-266-0320

Sergeant at Arms:  Bud Coley
BColey11@gmail.com:  919-605-6077

Sergeant at Arms:  Dan Picciotti
Dannywaza@gmail.com:  919-621-2877

Architectural Committee:

Chairman:  Eugene Monroe

Andy Dossett

Giennelli “Nelli” Bailey

Matt Miller

Susan Neilson

Ray Novak

Justin Guenzler

Heather Picciotti

Robbie Williams

Community Watch Block Captains

Chairman:  Angie Arnold

Drew Ballard

Hilary Dossett

Johnny Gentry

Daisy Lucas 
Kim McLean

Matt Miller

Ray Novak

Jimmy Stewart

Shadia Zughb

A MEETING WAS HELD ON jANUARY 11, 2012 AT THE eAST rEGIONAL lIBRARY iN kNIGHTDALE.  dEPTY muHAMMaD PRESIDED OVER THIS MEETING. 

sHE EXPLAINED THE IMPORTANCE A COMMUNITY WATCH  HOLDS WITH The SHERIFF’S dEPARTMENT.  tHE sHERIFF’S dEPARTMENT HAS LITTLE STAFF WHICH MUST COVER A LARGE AMOUT OF TERRITORY.  
wE WERE ENCOURAGED TO NOTIFY THE sHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT AT 919-856-6911 IF WE NOTICEd ANYONE OR ANY ACTIONS WHICH SEEMED SUSPECIOUS. “iT IS BETTER TO BE SAFE THAN SORRY”, AS dEPTY muHAMMAd STATED.

yOU ARE ALSO WELCOME TO CONTACT ME IF THERE IS A PROBLEM BUT SOMETIMES, TIMES CAN BE OF THE ESSENCE. 

i ASK THAT YOU DO CONTACT ME IF SOMETHING HAPPENS NEAR YOUR HOME EVEN IF IT IS AFTER YOU HAVE NOTIFIED THE sHERIFF’S dEPARTMENT.  i CANNOT BE AWARE OF EVERYTHING HAPPENING WITHIN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD IF i’M NOT INFORMED.  bY BEING MADE AWARE OF PROBLEMS, WE CAN PATROL MORE OFTEN.
COMMENTS FROM THE PRESIDENT

I WOULD LIKE TO REMIND EVERYONE THAT WHEN YOU RESPOND TO AN EMAIL POST, YOU SHOULD RESPOND DIRECTLY TO THE PERSON WHO DOES THE EMAIL POSTING INSTEAD OF RESPONDING TO THE WHOLE NEIGHBORHOOD.  SOME OF THE BOARD MEMBERS HAVE HAD CONPLAINTS TO THIS NOT BEING ADHERED TO.
I ENCOURAGE EVERYONE TO ATTEND MEETINGS WHEN WE HAVE THEM.  BY ATTENDING, YOU WILL STAY INFORMED OF THINGS GOING ON IN BEACHWOOD.  YOU DO HAVE A VOICE!
SINCERELY,

ANGIE ARNOLD

PRESIDENT OF BHOA

919-266-0422    AMA0422@gmail.com
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